Lake Todd Village District Annual Meeting June 25, 2016 Page 1 of 3

Lake Todd Village District TOWNS OF BRADFORD and NEWBURY, NEW HAMPSHIRE Saturday, June 25^h 2016

The Moderator, Tim Rodd, called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. Officers of the Lake Todd Village District were introduced. It was explained that in order to vote or to call a motion, you must be a registered voter in the LTVD. The moderator explained that the warrant articles would be voted on by a show of hands. The moderator also explained all people present can ask questions or make comments. Hard copies of the 2015 annual treasurer's report and Warrent Article were distributed.

ARTICLE 1. To see if the Village District will vote to elect by unofficial ballot the following:

Commissioner - 3 year term - June 2016 to June 2019
Commissioner - 2 year term - June 2016 to June 2018
Moderator - 1 year term - June 2016 to June 2017
Clerk - 1 year term - June 2016 to June 2017
Treasurer - 1 year term - June 2016 to June 2017
Auditor - 1 year term - June 2016 to June 2017

The moderator read article one. Bill Weiler moved for the article. Steve Snyder seconds. Nominations began.

- Commissioner, three year term. Steve Snyder is nominated by Bill Weiler. Cynthia Snyder seconds. Moderator asked if there were any other nominations. There were none. Nomination is closed. The Moderator called for the vote. Steve Snyder is elected.
- Commissioner, two year term. Bill Weiler is nominated by Cynthia Snyder. Steve Snyder seconds. Moderator asked if there were any other nominations. There was none.
 Nomination is closed. The Moderator called for the vote. Bill Weiler is elected.
- Moderator, one year term. Tim Rodd is nominated by Cynthia Snyder. Bill Weiler seconds. The Moderator asked if there were any other nominations. There were not. Nomination is closed. The Moderator called for the vote. Tim Rodd is elected.
- Clerk, one year term. Steve Snyder nominated Cindy Snyder. Frederico Montanari seconds. Nomination is closed. The Moderator asked if there were any other nominations. The Moderator called for the vote. Cynthia Snyder was elected.
- Treasurer, one year term. Cynthia Snyder nominated Margie Weiler, Steve Snyder seconds. The Moderator asked if there were any other nominations. Nomination is closed. Moderator called for the vote. Margie Weiler was elected.

 Auditor, one year term. Steve Snyder nominated Peter Carl, Bill Weiler seconds. The Moderator asked if there were any other nominations. Nomination is closed. Moderator called for the vote. Peter Carl was elected.

ARTICLE 2. To see if the Village District will raise and appropriate the sum of \$35,129.00 for general municipal operations.

The Moderator read article two. Bill Weiler moved to adopt. Steve Snyder seconds. Bill Weiler and Steve Snyder briefly reviewed the budget. Moderator asked if there were any questions.

The Moderator asked if there were any questions. Craig Amerigan asked what the additional \$7000 legal charges were for. Commissioner Weiler explained it was for anticipated costs to resolve dispute with one resident regarding the safety fence being installed on the Dam wall.

With no further questions, the Moderator moved for the article, Steve Snyder Seconds. A vote was taken. The motion was passed.

Article 3. To transact any other business that may legally come before said meeting.

Bill Weiler moved to adopt.

Other business discussion:

The Moderator read asked if anyone had any other business they wanted to speak about.

Weed Watchers: Commissioner Snyder gave the update and an overview of the changes in the weed maps from previous years. He explained how the weather and boating traffic have increased the spread of some of the more invasive NON exotic plants and algae bloom. Commissioner Snyder will be sending out notice about the weeds and suggestions to boaters to help reduce weed spread. Additional signs will be made at access points regarding clean boats and caution for invasive weeds.

Water Quality: Commissioner Snyder gave an update on water testing to be done the Laustens June 26 and again in August. Next Year the state will come and test a third time. It was noted the test results are posted on the LTVD web page and that generally there have been little to no issues with water quality over the last several years.

Loon update: Cynthia Snyder gave an update on the loons are nesting this year behind and not on the floating nest. Steve Snyder said the district would be ordering floating signs to deter boaters from coming too close to the island.

Cynthia Snyder noted flares for sale this weekend and next July $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$ is Flare Friday 9:00 PM. Flares for

Steve mentioned that date and location for LTVD Social *in August* to be discussed. Notice will go out.

Bill Weiler introduced Katheryn Holmes Newbury Conservation Commission for Chair. She gave an overview of the local Conservation Committee and a meeting she is planning for Lake Associations in the area. She invited the LTVD to attend the next meeting the second Tuesday in September. A notice will go out with details.

The moderator asked if there were other questions from the floor. With no further questions the moderator moved to adjourn the meeting. Steve Snyder Seconds. The motion was accepted and the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m.

Cynthia Snyder seconds

Respectfully submitted by

Cynthia Snyder

Lake Todd Village District Clerk